

Date 30-10-2021

Virtual PTA meeting 2

Minutes of Meeting

Agenda of the meeting

- · Review on learning connections
- Review on term 1
- Upcoming events
- Any other points with the permission of the chairman

Vice principal madam welcomed all the PTA members, Principal Ma'am, Executive director ma'am and all the teachers.

A review upon the learning connections was taken as she mentioned the FAI (pre-primary and SAI (Primary and Middle School) has just finished yesterday and that the students have performed well in the same, a review given by all the teachers.

A new concept of learning rejuvenation has started and that all the students are enjoying it .It includes various activities, games, and free time for all the students to interact with their peers.

In the month of November the school re-opens after Diwali vacation on 11th Nov 2021. The events like Children's Day, Annual sports day, virtual Field Trip and Inter school Solo dance competition were informed to the parents.

She informed the parents about the new academic year fees structure and took their approval for the same

Principal Ma'am and Executive director ma'am welcome every one and wish that everything gets along smooth soon and Students start coming to school.

EX. Director ma'am spoke about Educon Skill Development Academy (E.S.D.A)

Vice Principal Ma'am briefed the parents upon the same.

Mrs. Patel asked if the school is going to have a natural growth of one year every year.

Vice Principal Ma'am answered this stating that next year will be the first batch of 10th STD of EIS and soon we will have 11th and 12 staring in the same premises.

Mrs. Renu Khare stated that few schools in her vicinity has started physical school for preschool. Vice Principal informed her that still we have not received any govt directives upon school reopening and without the consent of the parent the school will not make it compulsory for students to attend the school.

Mrs. Bansal Asked when Physical school starts will transport be provided and will all the safety measure be take care of.

In to this it was informed to her that we have already spoken to transport authority and that all necessary precautions will be taken.

The meeting ended with best wishes to every one for the DIWALI Festival.

